
Emilie Adele Hobbs 

Emilie was born on April 8, 1995 at Dukes Memorial 
Hospital in Peru, Indiana. Emilie attended Blair 
Pointe, Peru Junior High School, and Peru High 
School during her K-12 years. She was a 2013 
graduate of Peru High School, and during her years 
at PHS, she participated in Academic Super Bowl, 
Cross-Country, German Club, Golden Guard, Honor 

Society, Science Olympiad, Spell Bowl, Tiger Leadership, Track, and as a 
United Way Representative. After graduating from Peru High School, she 
attended Rose-Hulman Institute of Technology majoring in Biochemistry 
and graduating with magna cum laude honors. During this time, she was 
the recipient of the Manness Scholarship (A Rose-Hulman Chemistry 
Scholarship.) While at Rose-Hulman, she was a member of the Rose-
Hulman Cross-Country Team, Indoor Track Team, and Outdoor Track 
Team all four years earning Academic All-Conference honors during 10 out 
of 12 seasons as well as All-Conference in Cross-Country her senior year. 
Emilie was also a member of the Alpha Lambda Delta Academic Fraternity. 
In addition, she worked as a Tutor at Homework Hotline. 

After graduating from Rose-Hulman she attended Purdue University as a 
PULSE Program graduate student where she was working toward a PHD in 
Biochemistry. Though she hoped to possibly have the opportunity to work 
for NASA to help prepare astronauts for the Mars mission, she also knew 
that someday she would like to return to Rose-Hulman as a chemistry and 
biochemistry professor. She knew she would have to pay her dues to have 
either of these opportunities, and she knew that hard work was the only 
answer.  

At a young age, Emilie looked at obstacles and glass ceilings as 
challenges. She rarely bragged or shared her goals. She would just quietly 
jot them down and do what was necessary to attain them. She told people 
often that an important goal in life should be to try to leave something better 
than one finds it. Even small things count. Emilie truly lived by this. Emilie 
could often be found in the Peru High School Library tutoring students after 
school. She loved helping people and seeing them succeed. It truly gave 
her joy. 



Emilie also took great joy in trying and learning new things. An example of 
this is towards the end of her sophomore year, she discovered there was 
something called, Space Camp, in Huntsville, Alabama. Emilie decided this 
was something she truly needed to do. She approached her parents with a 
list a reasons why it would benefit her as a student and person to attend 
the camp and also how she could finance it. Her parents decided that if she 
had put that much thought into it, it was something she truly needed to do. 
Her mom and dad would later say this is what inspired her to pursue a 
STEM degree. During the summer of her sophomore year, Emilie 
discovered Rose-Hulman, and once again, she approached her parents 
with data as to why this would be the best school for her. Though her 
parents were initially concerned about the cost, they soon realized that 
there was a reason for this cost. It was a quality school. Emilie looked at 
other schools to make sure that attending Rose was the correct decision, 
and she even attended Summer Seminar at the Naval Academy to see if 
that could be a possibility. In the end though, Rose-Hulman was her final 
choice, and it truly turned out to be the best decision she could have made. 

Emilie was passionate about so many things, but her two main loves were 
biochemistry and running. She would get extremely excited if she 
discovered a person had an interest in either of these, and she could talk 
for hours on either subject. She was also passionate about encouraging 
others to pursue degrees in the STEM field and could list all the reasons 
more people needed to pursue these degrees.  

Emilie loved life and enjoyed it to the fullest, and she would tell anyone to 
never let an obstacle get in the way. It is important to push through barriers, 
and try to always look at the positive side of things. 

Emilie passed away on February 23, 2018 from complications due to 
ventricular fibrillation. Unknown to anyone, and displaying no obvious 
signs, Emilie had two congenital heart conditions; arrhythmogenic right 
ventricular dysplasia and hypertrophic septal cardiomyopathy, both 
progressive congenital heart conditions. Though Emilie lived a very fulfilling 
life and achieved many of her goals, she was not able to complete her PHD 
or work for NASA or as a Rose-Hulman Professor, three things she very 
much wanted to do. Her family decided the next best thing was to help and 
encourage other women to pursue a Stem degree as well as be involved in 
Science Academic Super Bowl and Science Olympiad. They knew this was 
something Emilie would have wanted. Out of this idea, the Emilie Hobbs 
Memorial Scholarship was created. 
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http://www.mywabashvalley.com/news/live-at-five/live-at-five-guest-homework-hotline/542105553
https://youtu.be/xv1G-VNNpQ4
http://athletics.rose-hulman.edu/sports/wxc/2016-17/releases/20161029rkbh3j
http://athletics.rose-hulman.edu/sports/wxc/2017-18/releases/20170821qgqouo
http://athletics.rose-hulman.edu/sports/wxc/2016-17/releases/20160819mad7nv
http://athletics.rose-hulman.edu/sports/wxc/2014-15/releases/201409272a2bad

